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Abstract. New data on distribution and ecology of Mesothu­
ria intestinalis, Odontaster mediterraneus, Luidia sarsi, 
Sclerasterias neglecta, and Brisingella coronata are presen-
ted. 

Resume. Donnees nouvelles sur la distribution et 1 'ecologie 
de Mesothuria intestinalis, Odontaster mediterraneus> Lui­
dia sarsi, Sclerasterias neglecta et Brisingella coronata 
sont notees. 

In 1982 benthic fisheries surveys were initiated by the MV 
"Pipeta" at 54 stations distributed uniformly along 9 off-
shore transversal profiles within an area between the line 
Chioggia-Portoroz in the north, and Mt. Gargano (Vieste) -
Mljet Island in the south. At five southern stations some 
echinoderms, hitherto rarely noted in the Adriatic Sea, were 
collected. As their ecology is also relatively unknown we 
decided to report on these new findings. The specimens were 
collected by a commercial otter 2trawl which fished from a 
surface area of about 0.0778 km per tow. At each station, 
two tows per survey were made at opposite directions. 

Station Date Geogr. position Depth Bottom Survey( 1982 ) N E (m) 

H4 a 20.05. 42°29.0' 15°35.0' 140 silt and 
b 07. 12. 145 sandy silt 

I2 a 18.05. 42°00.0' 16°25.0' 109 see H4 b 05. 12. 11 0 

I3 a 18.05. 42°08.5' 16°37.0' 1 68 sandy silt b 06. 12. 180-210 

I4 a 19.05. 42°18.0' 16°50.0' 280 see H4 b 06. 1 2. 42°18.0' 16°48.5' 200-260 

I 5 a 19. 05. 42°26.0' 16°57.0' 396 sandy s i 1 t' 
b 06. 1 2. 42°24.0' 16°58.0' 400-4-30 rocky deb-

ri s, stones 
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Mesothuria intestinalis Ase. (Synallactidae) to our knowled-
ge was previously collected in the South Adriatic pit by the 
"Pola" expedition at 840-895 m (4). Present findings (9 spe-
cimens at station 15) extend its depth distribution. Note-
worthy is also the occurrence of this species on sandy silt 
mixed with rocky debris where i population density of about 
23 specimens per sqaare kilometer was estimated. 
Odontaster mediterraneus Mar. (Odontasteridae) was previou-
sly noted in the South and Central Adriatic (1,4,5,6). Ac-
cording to our observations (5 specimens at stations H4, 12 
and 13) it is a species living on silty bottoms but tolerant 
to other fractions. 
Luidia sar•si DUb. Kor. (Luidiidae). To our knowledge, no 
precise location of this species was hitherto noted in the 
Adriatic Sea (2,6) but Vidovit-Matvejev (7) suggested that 
it is distributed in the whole area. In total, 15 specimens 
were collected at stations 13, 14 and 15. Obviously, this 
species belongs to the group of silt living species tolerant 
to other fractions. 
Sclerasteriaa neglecta (Perr.) (Asteriidae) prefers sandy 
and mixed bottoms. Previously, it was noted at about ten 
locations in the entire Adriatic (4,5,6). Our specimens (4) 
were collected at station 14. 
Brisingella coronata (0. Sars) (Brisingiidae) in the Adria-
tic Sea was hitherto collected only by the expeditions "Pola" 
(4) and "Najade 11 (2,3). Apparently it inhabits areas below 
a 200 m depth but according to our records (11 specimens at 
station 15) it is not strictly confined to bathyal muds as 
suggested r,reviously (1,7). 
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